
Highways and Transport Working Group 
Representation 

  
Great Casterton Parish Council would like the following 
Representation be considered at this meeting. 
  
Reference.  ITCP 2018-11 Great Casterton 
  
The Parish Council has made a number of representations about 
the top end of Water Lane which is very narrow and causes 
congestion at the crossroads, particularly at school opening and 
closing times.  These are well tabulated in the Agenda for the 25th 
February meeting. 
  
Since these comments were made the Parish Council has 
contacted the Land Registry from whom copies of entries relating to 
no. 23 Main Strreet and the neighbouring property, which show  that 
there are covenants in the Deeds of No 23 and of the sheds (the 
land of which comes across the front of No 23).  These covenants 
give the County Council (without payment) a strip of 6 feet in front 
and down the side of No 23 for the purpose of widening the road.  
Copies of these documents are attached for your examination. 
  
It is assumed that when these covenants were drawn up the then 
Planning/Highways Departments had agreed that only the top end 
of the lane as far as the present new entrance should be widened.  
The present Parish Council agrees with that decision and 
recommends that Rutland County Council considers adding this to 
their Highways works programme. 
  
  
 D.C.Patience 
 Parish Clerk                  


